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Summary: This paper discusses the evidence in support of the importance of
bowel cancer screening in Maori New Zealanders. Currently, Maori have lower
incidence of colorectal cancer compared with NZ Europeans, but the rates are
increasing more rapidly among Maori. Moreover, despite this lower incidence,
the colorectal cancer mortality burden is similar for Maori and NZ Europeans.
Notably, colorectal cancer mortality rates have generally increased since the early
1980s among Maori, yet have remained stable or declined among NZ Europeans.
In addition, survival among Maori with colorectal cancer is lower than that for
non-Maori. There is evidence of poorer access and quality of care contributing
to poorer colorectal cancer survival in Maori compared with non-Maori patients.
A pilot bowel cancer screening programme is planned; the authors of this paper
stress that attention must be paid to the effectiveness of this programme for Maori
as well as European New Zealanders. Its introduction has the potential to reduce
ethnic disparities in colorectal cancer survival, if screening is accompanied by
investment in diagnostic and treatment services (such as colonoscopy).

Comment: With the roll-out of bowel cancer screening, and potential for further
cancer screening programmes to be developed/implemented with advancing
technologies, it's timely to consider the place of such initiatives for Maori. This
opinion piece provides a description of the issues that is both comprehensive
and relevant so that when faced with a similar question — is this important for
Maori — we can respond appropriately.

Reference: N Z Med J. 2010;123(1320):9-12.
http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/20720598
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Disclaimer: This publication is not
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medical education but to assist in the
process. The reviews are a summarised
interpretation of the published study and
reflect the opinion of the writer rather
than those of the research group or
scientific journal. It is suggested readers
review the full trial data before forming a
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